ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON REACTOR SAFEGUARDS

UNITED STATES ATOMIC ENERGY COMMISSION
. WASHINGTON, D.C. 20543

. June 16, 1970

Honorable Glenn T. Seaborg

*  Chairman
U. Se» Atomic Energy Commission
Washington, D. C. 20545

Subject: REPORT ON NINE MILE POINT NUCLEAR STATION
Dear Dr. Seaborg:

At its 122nd meeting, June 11-13, 1970, the Advisory Committee
on Reactor Safeguards reviewed the program proposed by the
Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation for restoration to service of
the Nine Mile Point Station following the discovery during
March, 1970, of cracks and leakage in a "safe end" (stainless
steel extension of the reactor vessel nozzle). The program was
also considered at Subcommittee meetings on May 5, 1970, and
Jure 1 and 2, 1970, During its review, the Committee had the
benefit of discussions with representatives of the applicant,
the General Electric Company, the AEC Regulatory Staff, and
their consultants, and of the documents listed. The Committee
previously reported to you on this project on April 17, 1969.

Normal procedures for most reactor pressure vessels have been
to join the austenitic stainless steel safe ends to the nozzles
prior to the stress relieving heat treatment. This heat treat-
ment sensitizes the safe ends, which makes the steel less
resistant to certain types of corrosion, Sensitized austenitic
stainless steels in this condition have given reasonably satis-
factory service over many reactor years of operation.

The applicant and the General Electric Company have conducted
an extensive investigation of the cracking and its causes.

An independent stress analysis of the as-built piping has
revealed that stresses in the cracked safe end, and one other
safe end, were excessive. It is believed that this excessive
stress, possibly in combination with a high concentration of
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